
12th March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

Re: Red Nose Day 2024 – Friday 15th March

On Friday 15th March, Magna Academy will, once again, be celebrating Red Nose Day in an
attempt to raise money for Comic Relief. 

As part of our yearly tradition eagerly anticipated by our students, we will once again
celebrate Red Nose Day with a ‘Wear Something Red!’ day on Friday 15th March. Therefore,
students will be able to wear one item of clothing that is red in colour along with their full
school uniform. Students who choose to wear a red t-shirt or jumper must wear it over their
shirt and tie, with their blazer on top (no pictures or slogans which may cause offence).
Additionally, we request that students do not dye or spray their hair red for the occasion.
When wearing one red accessory (e.g. socks, earrings, headband), students must wear it
with their full academy uniform, including their school shoes. If students choose to paint
their nails red, this must be removed before coming into school on Monday 18th March.

Please note, all uniform will be checked by tutors and heads of houses during morning line
ups. Any students who are not appropriately dressed will be sent home to change if their
uniform cannot be rectified in school.

The following classes will have practical PE on Friday 15th March, so they should make sure
that they bring their full PE kit into school with them, but can choose to wear a red item of
clothing or accessory to accompany their PE kit.

P1 – 11D/PE1, 11D/PE2, 11D/PE3

P2 – 10M/PE1, 10M/PE2, 10M/PE4

P3 – 8S/PE1, 8S/PE2, 8S/PE3

P5 – 8F/PE1, 8F/PE2, 8F/PE3



To help us achieve our fundraising target of £500, we are asking students to make a small
voluntary donation to Comic Relief for the privilege of wearing something red. Donations
will be collected at the student gates first thing in the morning. Alternatively, you can donate
via our just giving page via the below link or QR code:

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rnd24-magna-academy

During the day, we will once again be running a ‘Beat the Teacher’ fundraising event at
lunchtime, which will run from 12.55 – 13:27 pm. Students will need to be able to donate
small change in order to participate in the different activities. We hope that the ‘Wear
Something Red!’ day will be as excellently observed as it has been on previous occasions.
Hopefully this year we can go above and beyond our £500 target!

Yours sincerely,

Mr H Ginger
Coordinator of Student Leadership, Culture & Competition


